
North Western Synod Newsletter      

 

      For your Prayers 

20th September 2024 

Good News stories  

• Ordination & Induction of Stephanie Atkins  

• News from Cheadle Hulme  
• Cumbria news—Knowe Church Bewcastle Outing 
• St Georges URC Carlisle  
• Chorlton Central—A Wonderful Summer Fair 

Events  

• Save the dates  

• Sacraments training  

• Save the Date: Theology Reading Group 

• Safeguarding training  

• Dementia Café  

• Chatty Café  

• Leading Your Church into Growth Conference 

• Book Club—Season of Creation  

• FaithTalk 

• South Area Preachers’ and Worship Leaders’ Circle 

• Tintwistle & Glossop URC have hired Marple cinema to show a Christian film 

called Against the Tide  

• Cornerstone URC—Jesus seen in the Light of Other Cultures and Faiths  

• Buildings for Mission Forum 

Children & Youth  

• URC Youth Assembly 2025 

• Talking About… Disability 
• KNOW AND GROW - Makaton course for churches  

• Adam Woodhouse Farewell Service  

News & Opportunities  

• Wanted! 



 



 

Ordination and Induction of Stephanie Atkins  

 

 
 

Saturday 28
th

 September 2024 at 2.00 pm 

 

Presiding Minister: Revd. Clare Downing - NW Synod Moderator 

Preacher: Revd. Dr. Robert Pope – Westminster College 

 

Please reply asap and by 8
th
 September at the latest to: Hilary Grierson at   

hilarygrierson@yahoo.co.uk 

The service will be live streamed (youtube @gatleyurc) and followed by refreshments. 

 

Gatley URC, Elm Road, Gatley, Cheshire, SK8 4LY 

Parking also available at Gatley Primary School, Hawthorn Road, SK8 4NB 

Our Missional Partnership churches are 

Altrincham, Ashton-on-Mersey, Bramhall, Cheadle Hulme, Cornerstone (Burnage and Parrs 
Wood), Gatley, Heald Green, Trinity Cheadle (Meth/URC). 

 

Greater Manchester South Missional Partnership                     

North Western Synod of the URC                    

 invites you to the service for the 

Ordination & Induction of Stephanie Atkins  

at Gatley United Reformed Church 

mailto:hilarygrierson@yahoo.co.uk


 

News from Cheadle Hulme URC 

At Cheadle Hulme URC we have created a wilderness area from waste land for our Pre-

School group to participate in Forest School (with an element of Eco-Church).  Here is the 

Moderator in the Wilderness with Rev Stephanie Atkins, the new partnership minister, and 2 

Elders. 

 

 



 

Cumbria news—Knowe Church Bewcastle Outing 

This year, The Knowe URC started a series of Poetry Afternoons: 

held in the village hall, people from the church and wider community 

bring along poems, prose or songs associated with a chosen 

seasonal theme. However, to mark the end of summer, they decided 

on a trip to Dumfries & Galloway. Here they visited the Henry Duncan 

Savings Bank Museum started by this Minister and prolific writer in 

1810 to give ordinary workers access to a banking system. This tiny 

building then inspired the trustee savings banks around the world. 

Henry was a contemporary of Revd William Lauder, the first Minister 

at the Knowe whose relative still worships there.  

The group then went onto the nearby Ruthwell Kirk whose famous cross is a ‘sister’ to 

Bewcastle Cross and is decorated with scenes from the bible and in Anglo-Saxon runes.  When 

deciphered in 1840, the runes were found to be the text of an Old English poem, the Dream of 

the Rood, which tells the story of the Crucifixion from the cross’s point of view.  Revd Lisa, read 

some extracts to the group of a contemporary version of the poem.  Mhairi, the fantastic guide 

for the museum and church noted the bit of the poem she finds moving is where the tree wants 

to topple itself to save Christ but as Christ meets his fate willingly, the tree decides it will stay 

beside him and bear him. 

The next stop was the Brow Well visited by the poet Robert Burns to take the waters just as his 

health declined. Michael, the Knowe’s organist is a lifelong Burns fan and recited his poem Ode 

to a Mouse from memory at the side of the well.  The day finished by sharing food and 

conversation at The Metal Bridge Inn named after the bridge built by Thomas Telford to connect 

Scotland and England in 1820. Lisa says, “the poetry afternoons have been a wonderful way of 

sharing discussions about life and creation and enjoying friendship and hospitality with our 

community,  the outing was a great way to continue this together.” 

Revd Lisa Moore Wilson – Minister of The Cumbria Missional Partnership 



 

St Georges URC Carlisle  
St. George’s URC in Carlisle has seen growing ecumenical interest in its Christian Meditation 

Group and was recently featured in the summer edition of the Diocese magazine The Way 

(article reproduced by kind permission of The Diocese of Carlisle) 



 

 

Chorlton Central—A Wonderful Summer Fair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to everyone who made our Summer Fair so lovely, despite the inclement 

weather! Eleven different groups who use our church were involved with stalls, workshops, 

and performances from balalaika to British Sign Language. There were lots of fun 

children's activities & crafts, and plenty of lovely food to boot! What a great opportunity to meet 

all the people who call Chorlton Central home.  



Save the dates 
• Ministers Gathering at Brockholes Nature Reserve, Preston - 26th 

September 

• Autumn Synod 5th October at Lancaster University, Lancaster, LA1 4YW 10.30am. 

• Theology Reading Group—beginning on Tuesday, 8
th

 of October, from 12 p.m. to 1:30 

p.m. by Zoom. (advertised in events section) 

• South Area Elder Enrichment Day - 21st September  

• Ordination & Induction of Stephanie Atkins - 28th September  (Advertised in events 

section) 

• Sacraments Training -1st October (10am to 3pm), North Western Synod (Lunch provided, 

if attending full session)  

• Communion training - 8 January 2025 (7pm by Zoom)  

• Sacrament training at Lancashire & Cumbria - 4th March 2025 (Venue TBC)  

 

 

 



Sacrament training  

Sacrament training will be offered to those seeking either (1) communion (morning) or (2) 

baptism (afternoon) or (3) both (full day). This satisfies the Synod requirement for authorisation 

and for refreshment of training (every 3-years). Please let us know if you will be staying for 

lunch. Contact Kerry to book. office@nwsyod.org.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:office@nwsynod.org.uk


Save the Date: Theology Reading Group 
 

If you’re thirsty for some deep reading in small portions with supportive community, consider 

joining the new Theology Reading Group which will be meeting on the second Tuesday of 

every month, beginning on Tuesday, 8
th

 of October, from 12 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. by Zoom. 

 

Zoom Meeting: Theology Reading Group 

Time: Oct 8, 2024 12:00 PM London 

Every month on the Second Tue, until Apr 8, 2025, 7 occurrence(s) 

•         Oct 8, 2024 12:00 PM 

•         Nov 12, 2024 12:00 PM 

•         Dec 10, 2024 12:00 PM 

•         Jan 14, 2025 12:00 PM 

•         Feb 11, 2025 12:00 PM 

•         Mar 11, 2025 12:00 PM 

•         Apr 8, 2025 12:00 PM 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87627415144?pwd=fqqIZa8wq7urkRYSGPFIlXrAZhbRxJ.1 

Meeting ID: 876 2741 5144 

Passcode: 476014 
 

To start we will be reading, during the session itself (no advance reading required) from 

Dietrich Bonhoeffer’s Ethics which can be purchased from Amazon here at for around £27 in 

paperback or £24 as Kindle. Please do get this translation, as we will engage in group reading 

before sharing our responses, questions, and take-aways from each session.  

This is for anyone who wants to take seriously the reality of Christ and Christ’s reconciling 

work in our world.  

We will read aloud as a group and then, share our reactions (as we are willing) to the reading 

in about 3 minutes or so each, before opening to more general conversation.  Interested? 

Please confirm your planned attendance by emailing me, Rob Hoch-Yidokodiltona 

at learningmentor@nwsynod.org.uk.   

““Christ did not, like an ethicist, love a theory about the good; he loved real people. Christ was not interested, like a 

philosopher, in what is “generally valid,” but in that which serves real concrete human beings. Christ was not concerned 

about whether “the maxim of an action” could become “a principle of universal law,” but whether my action now helps 

my neighbor to be a human being before God. God did not become an idea, a principle, a program, a universally valid 

belief, or a law;[102.] God became human.” 

― Dietrich Bonhoeffer  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87627415144?pwd=fqqIZa8wq7urkRYSGPFIlXrAZhbRxJ.1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Ethics-Dietrich-Bonhoeffer-Works/dp/0800683269/ref=pd_sbs_d_sccl_2_2/260-5564166-5803700?pd_rd_w=e03pw&content-id=amzn1.sym.2f5a8a12-6bca-4b0e-85a5-0002432fb068&pf_rd_p=2f5a8a12-6bca-4b0e-85a5-0002432fb068&pf_rd_r=CZVVS529HB9PRYDZJ
mailto:learningmentor@nwsynod.org.uk


 

 

Safeguarding Training  

Face to face Intermediate Safeguarding training 

More venues, dates and times will be arranged in the autumn to fit in with the holiday season. 

Churches will be sent updated reminders of outstanding training.   

 

1st Oct 2024      12:00 - 15:00   at Chorley URC  

19
th

 Oct 2024     10:00 - 13:00  at Short Street  

30
th

 Oct 2024     11:00 – 12:00   at The Dandelion  

 
 

For more information about training records for your church 

please contact admin@nwsynod.org.uk 

 

Online Intermediate Safeguarding Training  

4
th

 Dec 2024             18:00-20:00  

 

Foundation Safeguarding e-Learning 

Any person with a role in a URC church that has not completed URC safeguarding training in 

the last 3 years is required to complete the Foundation e-learning as a minimum, ideally 

individually, but it can be facilitated in small groups if people do not have access to the 

internet, a computer/ device or both.  

You must have completed Foundation training before you can do Intermediate training. Follow 

this link: Foundation Safeguarding Training 

 

Online Advanced Safeguarding Training  

This training is: 

Mandatory for people who are leading groups involving adults and/or children in churches. 

Recommended for Church Safeguarding Coordinators and all other people in leadership roles. 

Although, if you have completed the Intermediate Safeguarding training, you are also welcome to 
attend. 
 

8
th

 Oct  2024     Module 1&2   12.00-15.00 

 

To register and book a place please contact admin@nwsynod.org.uk 

 

  

mailto:admin@nwsynod.org.uk
https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24
mailto:admin@nwsynod.org.uk


URC Denominational (Church House lead) Safeguarding Training for 2024 (please 

click on the link for further information) 

URC Denominational Safeguarding Training 2024 (urc.org.uk) 

 
Safeguarding Contacts:  

Yvette Hansbury-Robinson is the Synod Safeguarding Officer. 

  

For General safeguarding queries, relating to safeguarding training and DBS please email 

the safeguarding team on admin@nwsynod.org.uk 

  

For queries relating to safeguarding policy & procedure and safeguarding allegations/ 

concerns, please contact Yvette on:  

Email: safeguarding@nwsynod.org.uk 

Mobile number: 07827-390299 

 

https://urc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/National-Safeguarding-Training-2024.pdf
mailto:admin@nwsynod.org.uk
mailto:safeguarding@nwsynod.org.uk


 





Leading Your Church into Growth Conference 

The North Western Synod, along with the other four 
northerly Synods, has 12 places for people in the Synod to 

attend. 

 

If anyone would like to attend this annual conference of 
the five northerly Synods please contact Rachel, her email 

address is below 

 

Any questions please contact Rachel or Revd Richard 
Bradley (Richard.Bradley@nwsynod.org.uk) 

the Convenor of the North Western Synod Mission and 
Discipleship Committee and Network  



Book Club—Season of Creation  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Apologies if you tried to join the book club using the pass code on the poster. There was an 

error. This is now correct. 

Here’s the zoom link for easy access: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81806739995?pwd=TF1olg0aIJGl1rb1hHXn7uwUjT8jeC.1 

Meeting id 818 0673 9995. Passcode 50566 

Here’s a link to where you can buy the book: https://www.hive.co.uk/Product/Katherine-May/

Enchantment--Reawakening-Wonder-in-an-Exhausted-Age/29636743 

Or look for Enchantment by Katherine May, published Faber & Faber:  ISBN: 

9780571378357 in your local bookshop or library. Also available as an audio or ebook from 

the usual places 

Email: liz.delafield@nwsynod.org.uk 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81806739995?pwd=TF1olg0aIJGl1rb1hHXn7uwUjT8jeC.1
https://www.hive.co.uk/Product/Katherine-May/Enchantment--Reawakening-Wonder-in-an-Exhausted-Age/29636743
https://www.hive.co.uk/Product/Katherine-May/Enchantment--Reawakening-Wonder-in-an-Exhausted-Age/29636743
mailto:liz.delafield@nwsynod.org.uk


Faithtalk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you ever wonder how you can be comfortable sharing your faith with others?  Are you 

worried you might be laughed at or dismissed or considered strange?  Are you concerned 

you wouldn’t know what to say if someone did want to know more? Join us for the second 

FaithTalk, a light-hearted conversation exploring how we talk about our faith.  

 

 



South Area Preachers’ and Worship Leaders’ Circle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next gathering of the South area preachers’ and worship leaders’ circle will be focusing 

on our preparations for advent and Christmas. 

Open to anyone who is involved in planning or leading worship during this time. 

Here’s the link for easy access:  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89275458937?pwd=Kf8K3TdujKhPuS5Ab9hPCwrbCHHUQH.1 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89275458937?pwd=Kf8K3TdujKhPuS5Ab9hPCwrbCHHUQH.1


 





Buildings for Mission Forum: Webinar Tuesday 12  

November 11.30 – 1pm 
Transforming your church building and its land: a close-up of one URC, a wide view of others 

  

We will hear from a URC minister who has worked with her church through a major vision-led 

redevelopment, and from a Synod Green Advocate on some creative ways in which church 

land is being used for mission.   

  

To register or to find out more, email mission@urc.org.uk  

 

 

mailto:mission@urc.org.uk


You think Christmas comes earlier every year? So does the advertising for URC Youth 

Assembly! 

This year both the dates and the venue have changed. We are now meeting at Kings Park 

Conference Centre in Northampton (a coach will be arranged from Northampton train station 

to the venue) and we are meeting 7-9 March 2025. 

The synod will pay the conference cost for any young people who may wish to come along 

and join other young people (year 10 and above) from all across the denomination. 

Of course, they won’t come if they don’t know about it – so please share the information with 

them, and encourage them to book. Further details, and online bookings can be found at 

https://linktr.ee/URCYouthAssembly  

 

https://linktr.ee/URCYouthAssembly


Talking About… Disability 

We want to try and make sure that everything we offer as a church, from Sunday worship to 

groups and clubs, is accessible to everyone, of all ages and abilities. 

What are the practical steps we can take to enable this? 

What are the pitfalls we should try and avoid? 

Join us online on September 26
th
 (7-8pm) as we explore these questions with members of the 

Roofbreaker team from www.throughtheroof.org  

Get you free ticket at www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout  

http://www.throughtheroof.org
http://www.bit.ly/URCTalkingAbout


KNOW AND GROW - Makaton course for churches  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of our drive to help churches become increasingly accessible and welcoming to all, 

URC Training is delighted to be able to offer subsidised access to the new KNOW AND 

GROW training, a Makaton course which focuses specifically on the signs you might use in 

worship and church-based groups. Makaton is a system of signing and using symbols to aid 

spoken and written communication.  

Each course comprises two online sessions and you must be able to attend both. Sadly, due 

to limited spaces, we can offer this only to those associated with a URC church or LEP. The 

cost is just £18 to cover the printed manual which you will be able to keep.  

Sessions are 9.30-12.30 on Friday 20 & 27 September, Saturday 21 & 28 September, 

Saturday 12 & 19 October  

 

Book your place now on: Know and Grow Makaton course Tickets, Multiple Dates | Eventbrite 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/know-and-grow-makaton-course-tickets-895283676577?fbclid=IwY2xjawE9GcJleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHVgF1_WKG1ki4HZY7vbyKAUct698Oi87S_WK714N_UR-i6LlB-B7mLTZTQ_aem_RRk5xoO6j_PpWU6_-Kv0kQ


WANTED 
Edgeley Community Church are looking to start a Dementia Café and Chatty Café, however, 

whilst we have some “institutional’’ type tables, we could really do with some Café style 

tables. We don’t mind if square or circular, but suitable for say 4-people to sit around 

comfortably. 

If you know of any such tables going free (or for a very low cost) we’d be very happy to 

acquire them. 

Please let me know and we will arrange transport as necessary. 

And we’d be very happy to welcome you to come along and have complimentary tea/coffee 

and toasted teacake and join us for a chat. 

Mike.aspinall@nwsynod.org.uk 

Thank you  

Mike Aspinall 

 

 

mailto:mike.aspinall@nwsynod.org.uk


For your prayers  

In each newsletter we would like to share peoples situations and Churches who you 

might remember in your prayers. If you have any prayer requests to include in this 

section please send them to office@nwsynod.org.uk.  

This week we invite you to pray for: 

• The continued growth of church mission 

• For the Churches who are facing difficult decisions about the future of their fellowships and 

buildings. 

• Prayers for Revd Adam Woodhouse as he leaves Lancashire East Missional Partnership 

to start a new ministry in Yorkshire Synod, and as he and his fiancé make final 

arrangements for their wedding’  

 

mailto:office@nwsynod.org.uk

